

Print

## 5G Wireless Technology Is War against Humanity

By [Claire Edwards](#)

Global Research, July 29, 2019

Url of this article:

<https://www.globalresearch.ca/5g-wireless-technology-is-war-against-humanity/5679372>



This important article was first published in February 2019.

*Disclosure about 5G — and its considerable risk for humanity — is occurring within the United Nations. This is thanks to longtime UN staff member and whistle-blower Claire Edwards, who recently contacted me with this powerful story which touches all of humanity and our shared future. Watch the interview above, or on [YouTube here](#) or on [Facebook here](#). — Josh del Sol Beaulieu*

\*\*\*

*The first eight months of WWII with no fighting was called The Phoney War. Using millimetre waves as a fifth-generation or [5G wireless](#) communications technology is a phoney war of another kind.*

This phoney war is also silent, but this time shots are being fired — in the form of **laser-like beams of electromagnetic radiation (EMR)** from banks of thousands of tiny antennas<sup>[1]</sup> — and almost no one in the firing line knows that they are being silently, seriously and irreparably injured.

In the first instance, 5G is likely to make people electro-[hypersensitive](#) (EHS).<sup>[2]</sup> Perhaps it was sitting in front of two big computer screens for many of the 18 years I worked at the UN that made me EHS. When the UN Office at Vienna installed powerful WiFi and cellphone access points — designed to serve large, public areas — in narrow, metal-walled corridors throughout the Vienna International Centre in December 2015, I was ill continuously for seven months.

I did my best for two and a half years to alert the UN staff union, administration and medical service to the danger to the health of UN staff of EMR from these access points, but was ignored. That's why, in May 2018, I took the issue to the **UN Secretary-General, António Guterres**[\[transcript\]](#). He is a physicist and electrical engineer and lectured on telecommunications signals early in his career, yet asserted that he knew nothing about this. He undertook to ask the **World Health Organization** to look into it, but seven months later those public access points remain in place. I received no replies to my many follow-up emails.

As a result, I welcomed the opportunity to join the effort to publish an [International Appeal to Stop 5G on Earth and in Space](#) because it was clear to me that, despite there having been 43 earlier scientific appeals, very few people understood the dangers of EMR. My experience as an editor could help ensure that a new 5G appeal, including the issue of beaming 5G from space, was clear, comprehensive, explanatory, and accessible to the non-scientist. The [International Appeal to Stop 5G on Earth and in Space](#) is fully referenced, citing over a hundred scientific papers among the **tens of thousands on the biological effects of EMR** published over the last 80 years.<sup>[3]</sup>

Having spent years editing UN documents dealing with space, I know that outer space is hotly contested geopolitically and any untoward event involving a military satellite risks triggering a catastrophic response.<sup>[4]</sup> Space law is so inadequate — just one example is the complexity of space liability law<sup>[5],[6]</sup> — that we could really call the Earth orbits a new Wild West. China caused international consternation in 2007 when it demonstrated an anti-satellite weapon by destroying its own satellite. Space debris is the main concern among space-faring nations, with a so-called Kessler syndrome positing a cascade of space debris that could make the Earth orbits unusable for a thousand years.<sup>[7]</sup> Does launching 20,000+ **commercial 5G satellites** in such circumstances sound rational to you?

I live in Vienna, Austria, where the 5G rollout is suddenly upon us. Within the last five weeks, pre-5G has been officially announced at Vienna airport and 5G at the Rathausplatz, the main square in Vienna, which attracts tens of thousands of visitors to its Christmas market each December and skating rink each January, which are special treats for children. Along with birds and insects, children are the most vulnerable to 5G depredation because of their little bodies.<sup>[8]</sup>

Friends and acquaintances and their children in Vienna are **already reporting the classic symptoms of EMR poisoning**:<sup>[9]</sup> nosebleeds, [headaches](#), eye pains, chest pains, nausea, [fatigue](#), vomiting, [tinnitus](#), dizziness, flu-like symptoms, and cardiac pain. They also report a tight band around the head; pressure on the top of the head; short, stabbing pains around the body; and buzzing internal organs. Other biological effects such as tumours and dementia usually take longer to manifest, but in the case of 5G, which has never been tested for health or safety, who knows?<sup>[10]</sup>

Seemingly overnight a forest of 5G infrastructure has sprouted in Austria. In the space of three weeks one friend has gone from robust health to fleeing this country, where she has lived for 30 years. Each person experiences EMR differently. For her, it was extreme torture so she and I spent her last two nights in Austria sleeping in the woods. Interestingly, as she drove across southern Germany, she suffered torture even worse than in Austria, while in northern Germany she had no symptoms at all and felt completely normal, which suggests that there has been as yet no 5G rollout there.

**There are no legal limits on exposure to EMR.** Conveniently for the telecommunications industry, there are only non-legally enforceable *guidelines* such as those produced by the grandly named **International Commission on Non-Ionising Radiation Protection**, which turns out to be like the Wizard of Oz, just a tiny little NGO in Germany that appoints its own members, none of whom is a medical doctor or environmental expert.<sup>[11]</sup>

Like the Wizard of Oz, ICNIRP seems to have magical powers. Its prestidigitation makes non-thermal (non-heating) effects of EMR exposure disappear into thin air, for taking into account the tens of thousands of research studies demonstrating the biological effects of EMR would invalidate its so-called safety guidelines.<sup>[12]</sup> It has bewitched the **International Telecommunication Union**, part of the UN family, into recognizing these guidelines.<sup>[13]</sup> And one little email sent to ICNIRP in October 2018 to submit **Professor Martin Pall's** comments on ICNIRP's new draft guidelines conjured up an immediate explosion of interest in the sender's online presence — which had hitherto attracted none — from companies and individuals worldwide, one country's immigration authorities, the office of the **Austrian Chancellor** (head of government), a firm of lawyers in Vienna and even **Interpol**!<sup>[14],[15]</sup>

I hope that people read and share our [Stop 5G Space Appeal](#) to wake up themselves and others quickly and use it to take action themselves to stop 5G. Even eight short months of this 5G Phoney War could spell catastrophe for all life on Earth. **Elon Musk** is set to launch the first **4,425 5G satellites in June 2019** and “blanket” the Earth with 5G, in breach of countless international treaties. This could initiate the last great extinction, courtesy of the multi-trillion-US-dollar 5G, the biggest biological experiment and most heinous manifestation of hubris and greed in human history.<sup>10</sup>

People’s first reaction to the idea that 5G may be an existential threat to all life on Earth is usually disbelief and/or cognitive dissonance. Once they examine the facts, however, their second reaction is often terror. We need to transcend this in order to see 5G as an opportunity to empower ourselves, take responsibility and take action. We may have already lost 80 per cent of our insects to EMR in the last 20 years.<sup>[16]</sup> Our trees risk being cut down by the millions in order to ensure continuous 5G signalling for self-driving cars, buses and trains.<sup>[17]</sup> Are we going to stand by and see ourselves and our children irradiated, our food systems decimated, our natural surroundings destroyed?

Our newspapers are now **casually popularizing the meme that human extinction would be a good thing**,<sup>[18],[19]</sup> but when the question becomes not rhetorical but real, when it’s *your* life, *your* child, *your* community, *your* environment that is under immediate threat, can you really subscribe to such a suggestion? If you don’t, **please sign the [Stop 5G Appeal](#)** and get active in contacting everyone you can think of who has the power to stop 5G, especially Elon Musk<sup>[20]</sup> and the CEOs of all the other companies planning to launch 5G satellites, starting in just 20 weeks from now. **Life on Earth needs your help now.**

### UN Staff Member: 5G Is War on Humanity



The transcript of my exchange with the UN Secretary-General of 14 May 2018 follows.

**Staff member:** *Mr. Secretary-General*

*UN staff have repeatedly been told that they are the most important resource of this Organization.*

*Since December 2015, the staff here at the Vienna International Centre have been exposed to off-the-scale electromagnetic radiation from WiFi and mobile phone boosters installed on very low ceilings throughout the buildings. Current public exposure levels are at least one quintillion times (that’s 18 zeros) above natural background radiation according to Professor Olle Johansson of the Karolinska Institute in Sweden.*

*The highly dangerous biological effects of EMFs have been documented by thousands of studies since 1932 indicating that we may be facing a global health catastrophe orders of magnitude worse than those caused by tobacco and asbestos.*

*Mr. Secretary-General, on the basis of the Precautionary Principle, I urge you to have these EMF-emitting devices removed immediately and to call a halt to any rollout of 5G at UN duty stations, because it is designed to deliver concentrated and focused electromagnetic radiation in excess of 100 times current levels in the same way as do directed energy weapons.*

*In line with the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights, to “Protect, Respect and Remedy”, 5G technologies MUST be subjected to an independent health and safety assessment before they are launched anywhere in the world.*

*There is currently an international appeal (<https://www.emfscientist.org/index.php/emf-scientist-appeal>) signed by 237 EMF scientists from 41 nations urging the UN and particularly the WHO to exert strong leadership in fostering the development of more protective EMF guidelines, encouraging precautionary measures, and educating the public about health risks, particularly risk to children and fetal development.*

*Mr. Secretary-General, we have a unique opportunity here at the UN Office at Vienna. Since our medical records are digitized, you have the possibility of releasing data on a closed population exposed to off-the-scale levels of electromagnetic radiation to establish if there have already been abnormal health consequences for the UN staff here in the last 28 months.*

*I urge you to do so and stop any 5G rollout in these buildings immediately.*

*Thank you.*

**UN Secretary-General:** *Sorry, because you are talking to someone who is a little bit ignorant on these things. You’re talking about the WiFi systems?*

**Staff member:** *On the ceilings of these buildings, WiFi boosters and cell phone boosters were installed without consultation,*

without information to staff in December 2015. Now, if you understand electromagnetic radiation, the signal is – if you cannot get a signal from your mobile phone, the signal goes to maximum strength and that then bounces off metal walls affecting the body multiple times at maximum exposure levels. So the situation here is extremely dangerous. I have heard anecdotally of many people who have had health problems. I don't know if they are related but the Precautionary Principle would dictate that we use our medical records to look into this and that we remove these dangerous devices immediately. Thank you.

**UN Secretary-General:** Well, I'm worried because I put those devices in my house. [Laughter & applause]

**Staff member:** Not a good idea!

**UN Secretary-General:** This I will have to – I confess my ignorance on this but I'm going to raise this with WHO [World Health Organization] – which I think is the organization that might be able to deal with it properly for them to put someone – their staff or organizations to work on that because I must confess I was not aware of that danger – [humorously] to the extent that I put those things in the rooms of my house – in the ceiling.

**Staff member:** I would suggest that everybody start looking into this issue and particularly into 5G, which 237 scientists from 41 countries consider a threat that is far worse than the tobacco and asbestos threats of the past.

**UN Secretary-General:** Well, maybe I have learned something completely new. I hope it will be very useful to me but I confess it is the first time I hear about it.

\*

Note to readers: please click the share buttons above or below. Forward this article to your email lists. Crosspost on your blog site, internet forums. etc.

This article was originally published on [Take Back Your Power](#).

**Claire Edwards**, BA Hons, MA, worked for the United Nations as Editor and Trainer in Intercultural Writing from 1999 to 2017. Since May 2018, she has collaborated with Arthur Firstenberg to publish the *International Appeal to Stop 5G on Earth and in Space* ([www.5gspaceappeal.org](http://www.5gspaceappeal.org)), which is available in 28 languages. The Appeal has attracted over 94,000 individual and group signatories from more than 170 countries. Claire [warned the Secretary-General](#) about the dangers of 5G during a meeting with UN staff in May 2018, calling for a halt to its rollout at UN duty stations.

#### Notes

[1] Delos, Peter. "The Way to a New Phased Array Radar Architecture." TechTime: Electronics & Technology News. January 15, 2018. Accessed January 1, 2019. <https://techttime.news/2018/01/15/analog-devices-phased-array-radar/>. "Although there is a lot of discussion of massive MIMO and automotive radar, it should not be forgotten that most of the recent radar development and beamforming R&D has been in the defense industry, and it is now being adapted for commercial applications. While phased array and beamforming moved from R&D efforts to reality in the 2000s, a new wave of defense focused arrays are now expected, enabled by industrial technology offering solutions that were previously cost prohibitive."

[2] "Electrosensitive Testimonials." We Are The Evidence. 2018. Accessed January 1, 2019. <http://wearetheevidence.org/adults-who-developed-electro-sensitivity/>. "WATE intends to expose the suppressed epidemic of sickness, suffering and human rights crisis created by wireless technology radiation; elevate the voice of those injured; defend and secure their rights and compel society and governments to take corrective actions and inform the public of the harm."

[3] Glaser, Lt. Z. "Cumulated Index to the Bibliography of Reported Biological Phenomena ('effects') and Clinical Manifestations Attributed to Microwave and Radio-frequency Radiation: Report, Supplements (no. 1-9)." *BEMS Newsletter* B-1 through B-464 (1984). Accessed January 1, 2019. <http://www.cellphonetaskforce.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/Zory-Glasers-index.pdf>. Lt. Zorach Glaser, PhD, catalogued 5,083 studies, books and conference reports for the US Navy through 1981.

[4] "Space Sustainability: A Practical Guide." *Secure World Foundation*, 2014, 21. Accessed January 1, 2019. [https://swfound.org/media/206289/swf\\_space\\_sustainability-a\\_practical\\_guide\\_2018\\_1.pdf](https://swfound.org/media/206289/swf_space_sustainability-a_practical_guide_2018_1.pdf).

"However, as more countries integrate space into their national military capabilities and rely on space-based information for national security, there is an increased chance that any interference (either actual or perceived) with satellites could spark or escalate tensions and conflict in space or on Earth. This is made all the more difficult by the challenge of determining the exact cause of a satellite malfunction: whether it was due to a space weather event, impact by space debris, unintentional interference, or deliberate act of aggression."

[5] "Space Law: Liability for Space Debris." Panish, Shea & Boyle LLP. 2018. Accessed January 1, 2019. <https://www.aviationdisasterlaw.com/liability-for-space-debris/>. "Filing a lawsuit against SpaceX for space debris is a little different than one against the commercial industry or state-sponsored launch. Since SpaceX is a private company, injured parties can file claims directly against the establishment in accord with the state's personal injury laws. For the claim to be successful, the plaintiff will have to prove that SpaceX was negligent in some way that caused the space debris collision. Space law is notoriously complex, making it very difficult for injured parties to recover for [sic] their damages in California."

[6] Von Der Dunk, Frans G. "Liability versus Responsibility in Space Law: Misconception or Misconstruction?" University of Nebraska-Lincoln College of Law: Space, Cyber, and Telecommunications Law Program Faculty Publications 21 (1992). Accessed January 1, 2019. [http://digitalcommons.unl.edu/spacelaw/21/?utm\\_source=digitalcommons.unl.edu/spacelaw/21&utm\\_medium=PDF&utm\\_campaign=PDFCoverPages](http://digitalcommons.unl.edu/spacelaw/21/?utm_source=digitalcommons.unl.edu/spacelaw/21&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages).

[7] Kessler, D. J., P. M. Landry, B. G. Cour-Palais, and R. E. Taylor. "Aerospace: Collision Avoidance in Space: Proliferating Payloads and Space Debris Prompt Action to Prevent Accidents." *IEEE Spectrum* 17, no. 6 (1980): 37-41.

[8] Morgan, L. Lloyd, Santosh Kesari, and Devra Lee Davis. "Why Children Absorb More Microwave Radiation than Adults: The Consequences." *Journal of Microscopy and Ultrastructure* 2, no. 4 (December 2014): 197-204. Accessed January 1, 2019. <https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S2213879X14000583>. Highlights: (1) Children absorb more microwave radiation (MWR) than adults. (2) MWR is a Class 2B (possible) carcinogen. (3) The fetus is in greater danger than children from exposure to MWR. (4) The legal exposure limits have remained unchanged for decades. (5) Cellphone manuals warnings and the 20 cm rule for tablets/laptops violate the "normal operating position" regulation.

[9] *Electro Hypersensitivity: Talking to Your Doctor*. PDF. Canadian Initiative to Stop Wireless, Electric, and Electromagnetic Pollution. <http://weepinitiative.org/talkingtoyourdoctor.pdf>.

- [10] FCC Chairman on 5G: "We won't study it, regulate it, have standards for it." Youtube. June 20, 2016. Accessed January 1, 2019. [www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bwgwe01S1Mc](http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bwgwe01S1Mc). Notes in video: Ultra-high frequency radiation (24 to 100 GHz or more); aimed and amplified signals; massive deployment of towers; worth billions; no standards, no testing; sharing with satellite and military operations; all areas (including rural areas) to be saturated with radiation; all local deployments to be fast-tracked; everything to be microchipped.
- [11] Dariusz Leszczynski, PhD. "Is ICNIRP Reliable Enough to Dictate Meaning of Science to the Governmental Risk Regulators?" *Between a Rock and a Hard Place* (blog), April 8, 2018. Accessed January 2, 2019. <https://betweenrockandhardplace.wordpress.com/type/gallery/>. "The major problems of ICNIRP are: (1) it is a "private club" where members elect new members without need to justify selection; (2) lack of accountability before anyone; (3) lack of transparency of their activities; (4) complete lack of supervision of its activities; (5) skewed science evaluation because of the close similarity of the opinions of all members of the Main Commission and all of the other scientists selected as advisors to the Main Commission."
- [12] Matthes, Rüdiger. "EMF Safety Guidelines: The ICNIRP View." *International Telecommunications Union Workshop on Human Exposure to Electromagnetic Fields*, May 9, 2013. Accessed January 1, 2019. <https://www.itu.int/en/ITU-T/climatechange/emf-1305/Documents/Presentations/s2part1p1-RuedigerMatthes.pdf>.
- [13] ITU Telecommunication Development Sector Study Group 2: Session on Modern Policies, Guidelines, Regulations and Assessments of Human Exposure to RF-EMF. *Session 1: Recent Activities on Human Exposure to RF-EMF in ITU and ICNIRP*, Geneva, Switzerland. October 10, 2018. Accessed January 2, 2019. [www.itu.int/en/ITU-D/Study-Groups/2018-2021/Pages/meetings/session-Q7-2-oct18.aspx](http://www.itu.int/en/ITU-D/Study-Groups/2018-2021/Pages/meetings/session-Q7-2-oct18.aspx). "Session 1 will discuss some of the recent activities held in ITU and describe the latest updates to the ICNIRP (International Commission on Non-Ionizing Radiation Protection) guidelines."
- [14] Martin L. Pall, PhD, Professor Emeritus of Biochemistry and Basic Medical Sciences, Washington State University. *Response to 2018 ICNIRP Draft Guidelines and Appendices on Limiting Exposure to Time-Varying Electric, Magnetic and Electromagnetic Fields (100 KHz to 300 GHz)*. October 8, 2018. Accessed January 2, 2019. [www.5gexposed.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/FINAL-Martin-L-Pall-Response-to-2018-Draft-Guidelines-8.10.18.pdf](http://www.5gexposed.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/FINAL-Martin-L-Pall-Response-to-2018-Draft-Guidelines-8.10.18.pdf).
- [15] Cooperation Agreement Between The International Criminal Police Organization Interpol and The International Telecommunication Union. Plenipotentiary Conference (PP-18) Dubai 29 October–16 November 2018. Accessed January 2, 2019. [https://www.itu.int/dms\\_pub/itu-s/md/18/pp/c/S18-PP-C-0047!!MSW-E.docx](https://www.itu.int/dms_pub/itu-s/md/18/pp/c/S18-PP-C-0047!!MSW-E.docx). "2. In implementing the Agreement, each Party shall act within their respective areas of competence. More specifically, the implementation of the Agreement by ITU shall not exceed beyond its mandate pertaining to building confidence and security in the use of ICTs, in accordance to Plenipotentiary Conference Resolution 130 (Rev. Busan, 2014) and to its role on child online protection in accordance to Plenipotentiary Conference Resolution 179 (Rev. Busan, 2014), whereas the implementation of the Agreement by INTERPOL shall not exceed its mandate as defined by article 2 of its Constitution which include activities pertaining to cybercrime and online child exploitation". (emphasis added)
- [16] Hallmann C.A., M. Sorg and E. Jongejans. "More than 75 per cent decline over 27 years in total flying insect biomass in protected areas." *PLOS One* 12, no. 10 (2017): e0185809. <http://journals.plos.org/plosone/article/file?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0185809&type=printable>. Accessed January 1, 2019.
- [17] Laville, Sandra. "Millions of Trees at Risk in Secretive Network Rail Felling Programme." *The Guardian*, April 29, 2018. Accessed January 1, 2019. <https://www.theguardian.com/business/2018/apr/29/millions-of-trees-at-risk-in-secretive-network-rail-felling-programme>.
- [18] May, Todd. "Would Human Extinction Be a Tragedy?" *The New York Times*, December 17, 2018. Accessed January 1, 2019. <https://www.nytimes.com/2018/12/17/opinion/human-extinction-climate-change.html>.
- [19] Davis, Nicola. "Falling total fertility rate should be welcomed, population expert says: figures showing declining birth rates are 'cause for celebration', not alarm." *The Guardian*, December 26, 2018. Accessed January 3, 2019. [www.theguardian.com/world/2018/dec/26/falling-total-fertility-rate-should-be-welcomed-population-expert-says](http://www.theguardian.com/world/2018/dec/26/falling-total-fertility-rate-should-be-welcomed-population-expert-says).
- [20] "Planet Earth: Worldwide 5G Radiation from Orbit?" Letter from Claus Scheingraber, Roland Wolff and others to Elon Musk. June 18, 2018. Brunnthal, Germany. "... We are sure that your satellite project is already at an advanced stage. But even if much money has been invested, one should consider that it is only a matter of time until the fact of damaging health potential of mobile communications – and especially of 5G-mobile communication – can no longer be overlooked. Therefore we emphatically recommend not to implement the satellite project." ([Letter in German](#)) ([Letter in English](#))

**Disclaimer:** The contents of this article are of sole responsibility of the author(s). The Centre for Research on Globalization will not be responsible for any inaccurate or incorrect statement in this article.

Copyright © Claire Edwards, Global Research, 2019